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Grant Award Notice 
Grantee/Contractor:  
Albany County 

 
Date: 
 January 29, 2021 

Program Name:  
Albany County 13A Classification 

 
Award Amount: 
$49,037 

Signatory Name and Title:  
Daniel Lynch 
Deputy County Executive  

 
Term Dates:  
July 1, 2020 to  
June 30, 2021 

Email:  
daniel.lynch@albanycountyny.gov 

 Contract Number:  C523912 

SFS Vendor ID No.: 1000002428   

             
           DCJS is pleased to inform you that Albany County is eligible to receive $49,037 for your 
Article 13-A Classification/ATI program(s) with a term of July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021.  This 
funding provides localities the opportunity to examine their criminal justice and jail populations, to 
consider possible program implications as a result of Bail Reform, and any other legislative 
changes and conduct planning for effective ATI programs.  This funding must supplement, not 
supplant, non-grant funds that would otherwise be available for expenditure on the programs.   

 
           In order to facilitate contracts for the term beginning July 1, 2020 as efficiently and 
effectively as possible, we have minimized the administrative requirements of the ATI Service Plan 
(Application for Funding) which is required to provide funding and approve the County’s continued 
use of reduced jail classifications.  Attached please find the ATI Application for Funding.  Please 
complete the Application, responding to questions pertaining to current and future planning, and 
return to DCJS using the Grants Management System (GMS) by February 25, 2021.  Instructions 
for submission in GMS are also attached. 
 
           If you have questions about your grant award or the contracting process, please contact 
Ben Lazarus, Public Safety Grants Manager with the Office of Program Development and Funding 
(OPDF) at (518) 457-9787 or ben.lazarus@dcjs.ny.gov.  Should you have questions regarding 
your ATI program or the changes to Application, please contact Nicole Aldi, ATI Manager with the 
Office of Probation and Correctional Alternatives at (518) 485-8457 or nicole.aldi@dcjs.ny.gov.    
 
 Congratulations on your award.  Thank you for all you do to enhance public safety.  DCJS 
remains committed to working with you in our continued efforts to safeguard the health and safety 
of all New York residents and visitors. 
 
JPB:bl/kaf 
Attachments (2) 
 
cc: Robert M. Maccarone, Deputy Commissioner and Director 
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